Tim Loreman

Edmonton, Canada

Message:

To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee 

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I became a Canadian citizen in 1997 for employment purposes and relinquished my AU citizenship. I immediately re-applied for my AU citizenship and got it back. No doubt others have pointed out the absurdity of this process - the effort and application fee involved. Makes no sense. I never ceased to be 'Australian' during the time when citizenship was taken from me, and am no more 'Australian' now for having re-gained it and spent 5 years back in AU in the time since '97.

I am now back in Canada for a while for work and friends of mine are in the same situation I was. Becoming a dual national is sometimes essential, and even if it is just desirable should be allowed.

Use some common sense in your decision, please.

Tim Loreman
